

ĐỀ SỐ 12

I. MULTIPLE CHOICE:

Circle the word which has underlined part pronounced differently from the others .

- (1) A. expensive B. event C. essay D. except
(2) A. sword B. sweater C. sweat D. swan
(3) A. naked B. faded C. wicked D. cooked

Circle the odd one out .

- (4) A. infant B. child C. grandfather D. baby
(5) A. dancer B. singer C. accountant D. cooker

Circle the best option A, B, C or D to complete the sentences

- (6) A/ an ____ is usually a person who is 21 years of age and older.
A. infant B. adult C. man D. teen
(7) There were some boys fishing on the ____ of the river.
A. bank B. coast C. beach D. seaside
(8) My grandfather's over 95 and is ____ pretty poor health these days.
A. on B. to C. with D. in
(9) Lily ____ over the page and fell asleep.
A. got B. hold C. turned D. looked
(10) Eat your vegetables. They'll ____ you good.
A. make B. get C. have D. do
(11) We're going to ____ a cruise on the river next weekend.
A. go B. sail C. take D. travel
(12) The church ____ about 100 years ago.
A. is built B. was built C. will be built D. has been built
(13) I used the internet to get ____ information about deserts around the world.
A. some B. an C. a D. any

- (14) Can you buy a ____ potatoes on your way home?
 A. little B. lot C. few D. dozen
- (15) I ____ telephone her if I knew her number.
 A. would B. have to C. will D. shall
- (16) "Is Mike still doing his homework?" – "____."
 A. Yes, he does
 B. It's ready
 C. Let's ask him
 D. He doesn't know
- (17) "Can I speak to John please?" – "____."
 A. Speaking
 B. It doesn't matter
 C. No, you can't
 D. Sorry

Find one mistake A, B, C or D and correct it .

- (18) In China, Japan, and other Oriental countries, where tea is the national drink, people almost never use sugar for their tea.
 A. Oriental B. where C. almost never D. for
- (19) Ginger is three times hotter than cumin, but not as hot as chili powder.
 A. three times B. hotter than C. not D. hot as
- (20) If you don't study hard, you would fail the exam.
 A. hard B. would C. fail D. the

Read the passage and answer the questions

Our new old house

Boom!

A clap of thunder made the old house shake. Ramon huddled under the covers of his bed. A jagged streak of lightning lit up the room. *I hate this house*, Ramon thought. It was his first night in his new home. This house had belonged to his grandma. It was very, very old. Paint peeled off of the walls. The wood boards of the floor creaked when you walked on them.

The house looked really creepy at night, Ramon thought. The trees outside his windows looked like monsters in the dark. Their branches looked like long arms. They **waved when the wind blew**. The storm made everything extra creepy. Ramon hated storms anyway. But it somehow seemed worse in the old house.

Ramon pulled the covers off of his head. The thunder became quieter. Ramon **drifted off to sleep**. When he woke up, sun was streaming through his window. Ramon yawned and climbed out of bed.

The trees outside didn't look like monsters anymore. The branches had nice green leaves growing on them. Ramon could see a bird sitting on one of the branches. It chirped a happy song.

Ramon walked to the window and looked outside. It looked pretty nice in the daylight. A bubbling stream cut across the yard. A tire swing hung from one of the trees. A garden of flowers grew next to the tree. Butterflies flew around the flowers. "Maybe living here won't be so bad after all," Ramon said.

- (21) At the beginning of the passage, it is a stormy night. Which of the following does not show that?
- A. There was a clap of thunder.
 - B. Streaks of lightning lit up the room.
 - C. There was paint peeling off the walls.
 - D. The trees looked like monsters.
- (22) The author describes the house and yard with a lot of detail. Which of the following is true about the house and yard?
- A. There was a bench by some flowers.
 - B. Squirrels climbed up trees.
 - C. Bees buzzed through the air.
 - D. A stream ran through the yard.
- (23) What does the author mean by saying that the branches of the trees "waved when the wind blew"?
- A. The tree branches looked like waves in an ocean.
 - B. The tree branches moved in the wind.
 - C. The tree branches were waving hello to Ramon.
 - D. The tree branches turned into an ocean wave when the wind blew.

(24) What does the author mean by saying that "Ramon drifted off to sleep"?

- A. Ramon could not sleep.
- B. Ramon found it hard to sleep.
- C. Ramon gradually started to sleep.
- D. Ramon slept immediately.

(25) The theme of this passage is _____.

- A. seeing the bright side of things
- B. loving your family
- C. fear
- D. getting used to changes

Read the passage and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D

Holiday with my friends

When we finished our exams, my friends and I from university all decided to go on holiday together. Our friend Jenny backed out because she couldn't really afford it so we (26) _____ lending her the money. At first, she refused but we explained to her that we might never have this opportunity again.

We wanted a resort that had (27) _____ of nightlife and nice beaches. We had all studied really hard all year and so we wanted to have some fun. We chose a self-catering holiday because it was cheaper. The eight of us flew out on the Monday morning after spending the previous night (28) _____ our bags and getting really excited. From the moment we arrived, we had a great time. We (29) _____ all day on the beach and all night in the many cafes (30) _____ the area, meeting people from all over the world. By the time we came home, we had made lots of new friends. I think it was one of the best holidays of my life.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|---------------|------------|--------------|
| (26) A. refused | B. threatened | C. argued | D. suggested |
| (27) A. many | B. more | C. plenty | D. lot |
| (28) A. making | B. keeping | C. packing | D. storing |
| (29) A. spent | B. made | C. did | D. passed |

- (30) A. to B. on C. at D. in

II. WRITING

Rewrite the sentences starting with the given words

(31) I already saved my document before the computer crashed.

→ After _____.

(32) Despite knowing this place very well, my grandma got lost.

→ Though _____.

(33) She is younger than her cousin.

→ Her cousin is _____.

(34) We were hungry so we asked for some food.

→ We asked for some food because of _____.

(35) "I'll have the results ready by the next month," said the scientist.

→ The scientist promised _____.

Write full sentences using the given words

(36) Driver/ stop/ car/ time/ save/ child/ yesterday

_____.

(37) Hoa/ wish/ she/ can/ visit/ parents

_____.

(38) Tet holiday/ when/ children/ receive/ lucky money/ relatives

_____.

Reorder the words/phrases to complete the sentences

(39) for/ late/ may be/ or/ school./ you/ Hurry up

_____.

(40) found/ romantic/ this/ film/ I/ touching.

_____.